
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A 

MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
PROJECT TITLE:  St. Anthony On-site Sewer and Water Distribution System (Project) 
APPLICANT:  Pueblo Unido Community Development Corporation 
LEAD AGENCY:  State Water Resources Control Board 
PROJECT SRF#:  C-06-8006-110 & 3301380-001C 
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  
Project is located immediately east of Lincoln Street and approximately 0.25 miles north of Avenue 68 in 
the unincorporated community of Mecca, Riverside County, California. The Project is not located on a 
site on any of the lists enumerated under Section 65962.5 of the Government Code. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  
The Project includes the construction of an on-site sewage collection system and laterals that will convey 
sewage from each mobile home to the existing Coachella Valley Water District (CVWD) lift station at 
Lincoln Street and Avenue 68. The on-site sewer system will consist of approximately 32 manholes, 
approximately 2,200 linear feet of 4” laterals, and approximately 7,250 linear feet of 8” sewer main pipe.  
 
The proposed on-site water distribution system will consist of approximately 8,350 linear feet of 6” water 
main interconnecting the mobile homes to CVWD’s future off-site water main located under Lincoln 
Street. In addition, a 20,000-gallon hydropneumatics water storage tank will be located on the northeast 
corner of the Project area to serve as an emergency water supply and meet fire flow for the Mobile Home 
Property.  
 
The Project will grade the entire site in ensure proper drainage, including mobile home unit pads and 
streets with curb and gutters to carry stormwater flow to on-site retention facilities to be located at the 
southernmost portion of the site with a combined storage capacity of approximately 284,484 cubic yards. 
The Project will also install subsurface tile drainage in accordance with the CVWD standards below the 
retention facilities with a gravel filtration system that allows stormwater to percolate into the groundwater 
basin. 
 
REVIEW PERIOD START DATE:   May 15, 2020                  
REVIEW PERIOD END DATE:  June 15, 2020 
 
AVAILABILITY OF THE DOCUMENT: Copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for 
review at the following location: 
 

State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Financial Assistance 

Environmental Review Unit 
1001 I Street, 16th Floor 
Sacramento, CA, 95814 

 
COMMENTS ON THE DOCUMENT: Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be 
submitted to the State Water Resources Control Board by mail at the address listed above, or by email 
to Kristen.Way@waterboards.ca.gov. Comments must be submitted no later than 5:00 pm on June 15 
2020. 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: For more information on the Project please contact Kristen Way at (916) 
341-5879, or at Kristen.Way@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 


